
Hello Carnell Families, 
 
The SDP has launched a plan to ensure all students have access to digital learning 
opportunities in the event that schools remain closed long-term due to COVID-19 
response effort. 
 
We are excited to be able to participate in the Chromebook loaner program to ensure all 
of our students will have access to online materials during the school closure.  Thank 
you to all of the families that participated in the technology survey on class DOJO, and 
the families that called in and texted their need for Chromebooks. This information 
helped us to get an idea of how many families are in need of technology. 
 
We have a limited amount of Chromebooks to distribute so if you have a smart phone, 
computer, laptop, tablet, or smart tv, in your home, we are asking that your children use 
those devices.   If your child or children does not have access to any devices at home, 
we are asking that you follow our instructions to receive a loaner device.    
 
 
In an effort to ensure the safety of everyone, we ask that you follow the directions. We 
want to have minimal people on-site, so we ask that only the parent or legal guardian 
come to pick up the Chromebook. Children are advised, if possible, to stay at 
home.  We want this process to be safe and quick therefore keep minimal conversation. 
 
 
The Chromebook device distribution will be hosted at 9:30 am on  Thursday, April 9th 
and will be a “walk-up” service. Parents or legal guardians must adhere to the following 
steps: 
 
Bring a form of photo ID to verify that you are the parent or legal guardian (government-
issued ID, student ID, Work ID). 
 
Please park your cars on the street and not in the parking lot 
 
 
We will distribute Chromebooks from the auditorium located in our school Yard.  Please 
line up 6 feet apart from each other at door A.    
 
 
A School Police Officer will greet you when you reach the front of the line at door A.  
 
 
The School Police Officer will direct you 
 
A greeter from inside the school will ask you to show your photo ID and verify the name 
of the student(s) for which you are picking up the device.  We will also ask you for your 
Cell phone number and advise you via text messaging when to proceed to the pickup 



station.  The Pick up station will be located at Door B on the other side of the 
auditorium. 
 
At the pickup area, there will be a table with the loaner agreement for you to sign. 
 
A greeter wearing proactive gloves/mask will come out to the table and ask you to place 
the signed form in a bin. 
 
We will review the signed form and a staff member will place your Chromebook on the 
table for you to pick up. 
 
Please be reminded that this is a loaner program to ensure all students will have access 
to online materials during the school closure for students who do not have any 
technology at home.  There is no cost for this program and no obligation to participate. 
All devices will be expected to be returned at the conclusion of the school closure 
period. 
 
 
-- 
Hilderbrand Pelzer III, Principal 
Laura H. Carnell School 
1100 Devereaux Avenue  
Philadelphia, Pa 19111 
Office: (215) 400-3150 
Fax: (215) 537-6305 
Philadelphia, PA 19111 
EMAIL: hpelzer@philasd.org 
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